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Presidentôs Message from Earl James 
 
Well the Dry Season is here with a bang today. My thermometer registered 18C this morning. 
Ugh Boots and dressing gown was the order of the day. I have no sympathy for anyone who 
lives in such places as Canberra where morning temperatures these days is around 0C. They 
should live in the temperate tropics like sensible people. This weather augers well for the coming 
field trip to the Limmen National Park in the Gulf Country. I advise everyone going to wear their 
woolly bulls or at least have a very warm swag. Further details on the trip are provided 
elsewhere in this newsletter. Numbers so far are not that high which is a pity. Please think about 
it and make a commitment. Incidentally, my expedition into the wilds two or three weeks ago 
looking for the site of a hut found by A C Gregory in 1853 ended in frustration. We didnôt get 
there. Long grass and dense scrub defeated our efforts but we intend to try again. 
  
Our submission to the government expressing interest in a takeover of Lyons Cottage in the 
Darwin CBD was acknowledged and secretary, Janie has been interviewed by the panel that will 
make the decision. I was unable to attend as I was in Bali for a short break. Apparently there 
were a number of submissions but we were not told who they were. The government is looking 
for a financial return on the building so I suspect most of the other submissions will be 
commercially orientated which will not be good for us. We cannot afford nor can we organise a 
commercial operation. However if all the other submissions fall over we will be the ólast man 
standingô and will be given an opportunity to state a case. If successful we would use Lyons 
Cottage as a headquarters, storage facility, book shop and meeting room for the society.  
  
At the last Council meeting, the validity of the name given to the Botanic Gardens by the 
government a decade or so ago was brought into question. Many believe that the George Brown 
Botanic Gardens should revert to its former name commemorating both its founder Maurice Holtz 
and his son Nicholas who followed him. Recent recruit to the Societyôs council, Ms Robyn Smith 
was tasked with making appropriate enquiries about the matter and she has already provided us 
with a lengthy report on the subject. The matter will be discussed at the next council meeting 
which is due on Wednesday 9th July. 
  
Finally, tomorrow I take over once again as acting treasurer while our substantive and hard 
working treasurer Rosemary Chalmers takes off on a well earned holiday exploring the wilds of 
Queensland for three months. Happy travelling Rosemary. 
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Forthcoming Events 
 

Friday 11 July at 5.15pm - Free Writers Talk with Jackie French 
at the NT Library 
  
Jackie French, the Australian National Children's Laureate for 2014 and 2015 will share her 
experiences in this free writers talk. Jackie's writing career spans 25 years. She is the bestselling 
author of over 140 books including iconic Diary of a Wombat and Hitler's Daughter.  The 
Australian National Children's Laureate, is an independent, not-for-profit organisation devoted to 
enriching the lives of young Australians through the power of story. 
 
Free event but bookings essential ï Freecall - 1800 019 155 or Email - ntl.info@nt.gov.au 
 
 
Wednesday 16 July, Nitmiluk Lounge, Parliament House, 5-7pm - First Charles Darwin 
Oration  
 

 
       Professor Janet Browne 

 
Thursday 17 July at 5.15pm ï Rykoôs Remarkable Life 
Exhibition Curator's Talk with Dr Mickey Dewar 
at the NT Library 
 
Dr Mickey Dewar, Curator of the Library's current exhibition, will talk of Ted Ryko's extraordinary 
life, his 1914 solo bicycle journey from Adelaide to Darwin and his stunning photography of the 
people, events, scenes and stories of  Australia's last frontier. Free event, open to the public 
 

 

Thursday 31 July at 5.15-6.30pm - The War Begins 

Evening Talk with Historian Dr Tom Lewis 

at the NT Library 
"The War Begins: an overview of the strategic picture; the tactics, 
and the initial destruction of the world's finest army in 1914"  
 
In August 1914, Britain went to war and consequently Australia 
went with it. This talk examines the grand aims of the beginning of 
the First World War, and then descends to the mud and blood 
equations of what became a global struggle.  
Free event, open to the public. 
 

Harvard University Aramont Professor of the History of 
Science, Professor Janet Browne will deliver the first 
Charles Darwin Oration as part of Charles Darwin 
Universityôs 25th Anniversary celebrations. 
 
Named as CDUôs first Charles Darwin Scholar last year, 
Professor Browne will deliver the oration entitled 
ñCharles Darwin: His Life in Public and Privateò.  

RSVP:   rsvp@cdu.edu.au 
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HSNT Annual Field Trip 25-27 July (Darwin show day weekend) 
Historic Sites & Landscapes in the Lower Roper River Valley 
 
The field trip will be to the lower Roper River valley where we will view sites and landscapes 
representing a range of histories of the region; the OTL Depot; the óQueensland Roadô; Roper 
River Police Station; Pastoral settlement and some WWII sites. Conventional vehicles with 
good clearance will be ok except for Port Roper - 4 wheel drive needed.  

 
Allan Mitchell has a couple of spare seats in his Toyota Prado for anyone willing to share costs. 
His 4WD is kitted out with an Engle fridge and he can supply some camping gear if necessary.  
If you are interested, contact Allan ASAP on 89272676 ah, mobile: 0417804546 or  
email: almitch@bigpond.com 

Friday 25/7/14 

Muster 11.30 am at the large red óbuckle upô sign on the Stuart Highway at the south end of 
Mataranka. 

Mataranka is an opportunity to top up with fuel and any other items you need. We then proceed 
approximately 190 km to the well provisioned Roper Bar Store, stopping at some sites on the 
way. At the store we can top up with petrol again and book into the pretty riverside campsite just 
above the bar for 2 or 3 nights. (Clean ablutions, $15 per night, $10 for seniors). Roper Bar 
Store has an interesting website. When settled we explore the police station just across the 
road. 

Saturday 26/7/14 

We visit a range of sites ï the OTL Depot, Urapunga station ruins, and lunch at the beautiful 
Lomarium Lagoon near St Vidgeon ruins. 

Sunday 27/7/14 

Back to Darwin for those who must. For those who can stay an extra day and return to Darwin on 
Monday 28/7/14 we plan a visit to Port Roper on the Sunday if the road permits. We expect 
information on this shortly. 

 
If you are interested in coming along, please email Janie Mason at janie.mason@cdu.edu.au or 
phone 89466385 and provide information on your vehicle and passengers. 
 
 
Desperately Seeking Memorabilia on Ted Ryko (Edward Reichenbach) 
 
Michele Adler (Ted Ryko's granddaughter) is seeking anyone who has any Ted Ryko postcards 
from his time in the NT c.1914 -1917.  She would also dearly love to talk to anyone who knew 
him or has any correspondence or knowledge of him. 
 
If you can help Michele with her quest, please phone her on  0408 434 010 or  
email: michele@adland.com.au 
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Wednesday 24 September - Patronôs Dinner 6.15pm for a 6.45pm start 
 
Our Patron, Austin Asche will be our guest speaker who talk about the highlights of being the 
Societyôs patron for the past twenty five years.  
 
The dinner will be held at the Mantra Pandanas on the corner of Knuckey and Litchfield Streets 
in the Kali Function Room. The three course dinner will be a drop dinner of entrée ï bruschetta 
or squid; main - Territory barramundi or chicken and two choices of desert. Vegetarians and 
others with special dietary needs can be catered for. Drinks including tea and coffee can be 
purchased at the function room bar.   Cost is $45 per person. 
 
If you wish to attend, please send cheque/money order to the HSNT PO Box 40544 Casuarina. 
Alternatively, you can pay via bank transfer. Email our acting Treasurer, Earl James  for the bank 
details ï ebmjames@bigpond.com  
 
For any inquiries and RSVP email historicalsocietynt@yahoo.com.au or ring the Society on 0487 
413 709.  RSVP is needed by Friday 19 September.  
 
 
History Colloquium, Saturday 1 November at the MAGNT Theatrette  
 

The Professional Historians Association in conjunction with Charles Darwin University and the 
Australian National University, Canberra will be holding its annual history colloquium at the 
Museum & Art Gallery theatrette.  It is a free event and all members of the public are welcome to 
attend. 
 
 

Historical Society of the NT 
Balance Sheet as of 30 June 2014 
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